

March 17, 2020

Dear Bright Water Families,

Thank you for your patience as we work through the peacetime emergency break to provide our school community with the necessary resources and up-to-date information needed. Over the next several days, we will be working on utilizing distance learning materials as well as addressing how to get our families equitable access to learning and instruction during the COVID19 pandemic. Please remember that distance-learning will not begin until after Spring Break if Bright Water is not back in session. We ask that you follow us on Facebook, check our website, your email and text messages on a daily basis to stay current with any new updates.

On *Tuesday, March 17, 2020*, we will distribute breakfast and lunch to send home with students at dismissal for the rest of the week (March 18 - 20, 2020). You will receive one breakfast and lunch item per student. For families who are deciding not to send your scholars to school, we will be utilizing the buses and making a stop at your child's afternoon route to drop off meals. The driver will stay there for 3 mins, if no one arrives, we will move on to the next stop. For those who do not use BW Transportation services, you may pick up at Bright Water on *Wednesday (March 18, 2020)* morning any time from 9:00 AM - 11:00 AM. This will be curbside pick-up only, in the back parking lot. If there is not a staff present to bring out the meals, please call 612-302-3410 and a staff member will be out shortly.

Beginning March 23, we ask that you pick up your weekly meals from Bright Water on Mondays from 8:00 AM - 11:00 AM. If you do not have the means to pick up from us, please fill out a survey at this link: **Meal Distribution** and we will drop it off to you every Monday from 8:00 AM - 12:00N. If you have any questions about meal distribution, you are advised to call us at 612-302-3410. Please note that there will be no meal deliveries or pick up during our scheduled Spring Break (*March 30 - April 6, 2020*).

Again, we thank our school community for your patience and support as we navigate this pandemic. Please stay tuned for more information as it comes.

With gratitude,

Bright Water Administration